


ONLINE SEW ALONG
There's a free, online sew along that started September 25 from the Fat 

Quarter Shop Blog called “Sewcialites” (if you follow Pat Sloan, she is sewing 
along and is one of the designers).

https://blog.fatquartershop.com/sewcialites/

They will be doing a block per week in 3", or 6", or 9" sizes giving directions 
for all sizes. There is a full layout posted on the blog that you can print out 
and color in. Fat Quarter Shop also has YouTube videos to show you how to 
make the blocks.

submitted by Cheryl Cawley

https://blog.fatquartershop.com/sewcialites/




CAMEO Guild Meetings Minutes
September 19, 2020

Nineteen members met in Janeen Sharp’s backyard.   President Sharon Cratsenburg called the meeting to
order  at 12:15pm.and began by thanking Janeen for her hospitality and  presenting her with some
flowers. In lieu of the Pledge of Allegiance Sharon offered a prayer. She welcomed everyone including
two new members. As many had not seen each other since February and everyone was wearing a mask,
we quickly introduced ourselves.

Slip of the Keyboard was conducted by Jackie Speer.

The February Minutes were approved and placed on file.

Jackie Considine presented the Treasurers Report.

The Audit Committee: Cheryl Cawley, Barbara Eaken, and Kathleen Barlow met in August and found
the books to be in order.

Laurie Johnson gave the Membership report.  We have 40 members of whom 5 are associate members.

Sharon Cratsenburg reported that the Fall Retreat at Bear Lake will be held as long as we have 15
people registered. It will be held October 29-November 1. Cost for members $110.  There will be plenty
of room, sleeping one person per cubicle (last time we had 2) and only 4 people per cabin.  Each person
will have their separate sewing table.  Sharon needs to know if you are going by the end of the month.

Linda Wallace discussed Charity activities and proposed that we keep the same organizations as last
year. Which would be Haven House (November), Miracle Quilts and Layette (April). Linda emphasized
that all articles should be for new borns, onesies/diapers etc new born size. There was discussion as to
what could be accepted this Covid year. The suggestion was made that we make placemats for the Meals
on Wheels program instead of Haven.  Laurie will check on the requirements.  Linda reminded us that
“Charity Begins at Home Quilts” no longer have to be quilted by the donor. That person may achieve the
quilting by paying someone else to quilt it but the quilting cannot be donated by another person. The
drawing was held for the Charity Begins at Home Quilts and the winner was Carol Herzberg.  Her prize
was 25 Fat Quarters

Carole Carroll from Miracle Quilts described the wide-ranging activities of Miracle Quilts and showed
some Quilts that had been donated.  She then presented a quilt to Vietnam Veteran John Ciecko.

Laurie Johnson  showed the Cameo Together Quarantine Quilt.  Blocks were donated by members, she
mentioned that the late Shirley Gugan had donated 7 blocks, then Laurie put them together and Barb Lusk
quilted it with an all in Our House theme.

Mask challenge was held and prizes given for the most creative mask, the mask making a super
statement, and the Fashion Statement mask.

There was then Show n’ Tell  and that was followed by the enjoyment of a Cameo Anniversary cake.
 Slip of the Keyboard winner was Jan Recinos.

Meeting adjourned at 2.45pm.

Respectfully submitted, Ann Bonnelli



Cameo Board Meeting
September 24, 2020 at 7pm via Zoom

Minutes

Board meeting was called to order at 7pm. Present were Ann Bonnelli, Jackie Considine, Kathy Debien,
Linda Griffin,.Laurie Johnson, Jan Recinos, Jean Schlegelmann, Darlene Baer, Pat Baldauf, Judy Murray

Minutes from August 20 were approved and placed on file. The Board had held a couple of short zoom
meetings in the interim mainly to discuss where the September 19th meeting should be held. Shield’s was
first selected  and then had to change again to Janeen’s backyard.  No minutes were taken.

President Sharon Crastenburg.
Sharon expressed the Guild’s appreciation and thanks to Janeen for hosting last week’s meeting. She
reported that John Ciecko had been very pleased with the recognition and presentation of the quilt from us
and Miracle Quilts.
Discussed at length where we could meet. The Salvation Army hall was suggested, we need to find out
rental cost. Should we just have zoom meetings as Great Lakes Heritage Guild is doing? Decision was
made that we could risk one more outdoor meeting. The various parks were evaluated. After Jackie
checked, it was decided to rent the smaller pavilion at Jaycee Park on Saturday, October 17th and to
include grilled hotdogs and chips and everyone bring their own drinks. We will begin at 11am.

VP Scheduling Jean Schlegelmann.
For the October Meeting Linda Wallace will give more details on our charity organizations. The Circle of
Friends discussion will include “How I got started in Quilting”, please bring Show and Tell items.
November meeting, should it be a combination meeting and open sew?  Where should we hold it?

Retreat at Bear Lake.  Fifteen people are confirmed. Sharon will send out the Guidelines to those
enrolled and they will need to sign a waiver not holding Bear Lake responsible for any health issues.

Treasurer Jackie Considine will send check for the insurance.

Corresponding Secretary Kathy Debien. Loreen Garrisson is ill. Linda Draudt is to have shoulder
surgery.

Meeting adjourned 8.05pm.    Next Board Meeting October 22nd.

 Respectfully submitted,

 Ann Bonnelli


